代號:4142 頁次:4-1

113年公務人員特種考試關務人員、身心障礙人員考試及113年國軍上校以上軍官轉任公務人員考試試題

	115年	國早上校以上早	占特什公務人	貝方試試題	
考	試 別:關務人員者				
等	別:四等考試				
類	科:一般行政、	· 電機工程、化學工程	星(選試日文)		
		3文兼試基礎英文)	. •		
	試時間:1小時	· Jene · Viz Jene		座號:	
-		擇題,請選出 <u>一個正確</u> 或最	设適當答案 。	<u></u>	
	二本科目共50題,三禁止使用電子計		試卡上依題號 <u>清楚</u> 劃記,於	本試題上作答者,不予計分。	
	下文回答第1題至第5		± 4 1→45 1- 4 1 1 > -		
				ことである。例えば、これま	
				3 <u>利用者</u> はこの点をもっと考 Bかは仕事以外のこしに使う	
		·		引かは仕事以外のことに使え かっていると言っても 5過	
	はないのである。	りっていっに豆がに使りから	- 、 - 4 いかりの ロ 本かがれ	179(いると目り(も <u>)19</u> 11	
	(7,7,1,0) (8),0°				
下線	の言葉に一番適当な答え	えを選びなさい。			
1	コンピュータの最大の	利点は、仕事にかかる時間	引を <u>1短縮する</u> というこ	ことである。	
	(A)たんしゅく	(B)だんしゅく	(C)たんしょく	(D)だんしょく	
2	これまで二日かかった	仕事が、コンピュータの_	<u>2</u> 、二時間ですんでし	まう。	
	(A)ところへ	(B)せいで	(C)おかげで	(D)うちに	
3	3利用者はこの点を	もっと考えてほしい。			
	(A)りようもの	(B)りようしゃ	(C)りよんもの	(D)りよんしゃ	
4	あとの時間はすべて_ る。	_4とは言わないが、少	なくとも何時間かは仕事.	以外のことに使えるはずであ	
	-	(B)遊ぶ	(C)遊ばせ	(D)遊べ	
5	その何時間かをいかに豊かに使うかに、これからの日本がかかっていると言っても <u>5過言</u> ではないの				
	である。				
		(B)かごん	(C)かけん	(D)かげん	
下線	の語の意味に最も近い名	交 ラを選びかさい			
		は私にはまったく理解でき	なかった。		
Ü		(B)あいにく		(D)さほど	
	W & D > C >	(2) (2) (12)	(9)(1) (2)	(2) (2) (3)	
下線	の言葉に一番適当な答え	えを選びなさい。			
		ュたら、()校庭だった	ところに大きなマンショ	ンが建っている。	
	(A)今に		(C)かねて		
8		nば経済の本を読んでいま			
	(A)でも			(D)さえ	
9	その会社は、この秋、	海外に <u>()</u> するらしい。			
	(A) 自立.		(C)進出	(D)先着	
10	砂糖はこの料理の味を	<u>()</u> いる。			
		 (B)引き継いで	(C)引き立てて	(D)引き起こして	

代號:4142 頁次:4-2

11	<u>()</u> あのスカートがほしいです。					
	 (A)猫の手も借りたいほど		®のどから手が出るほど			
	(C)雲をつかむほど		(D)胸をえぐられるほど			
12	当店では、作り <u>(</u>)の味をお楽しみいただけるよう、ご注文を受けてから作っています。					
	(A)たて	(B)カットナ	(C)ながら	(D)しだい		
13	今から駅にむかたっら、12 時の JR に <u>()</u> 間に合うでしょう。					
	(A)くれぐれも	(B)ちょくちょく	(C)はらはら	(D)ゆうゆう		
下絲	の語の意味に最も近い	答えを選びなさい。				
14	参加ご希望の方は、 <u>前もって</u> 申込書を送ってください。					
	(A)あらかじめ	(B)いまさら	(C)カンつて	(D)とっさに		
下絲	lの言葉に一番適当な答	えを選びなさい。				
15	このままでは、さらに経済が悪化することは <u>()</u> でしょう。					
	(A)避けざるをえない	(B)避けるよりない	(C)避けられない	(D)避けなくもない		
16	コンピュータ <u>()</u> は、現在の情報社会は成り立たない。					
	(A)をはじめとして	(B)をぬきにして	(C)をもとにして	(D)を契機にして		
17	この件に関しては、」	上司に確認して <u>()</u> お	答えできません。			
	(A)からでないと	(B)からといって	(C)からして	(D)からすると		
18	たばこに火を ()とたんに、大きな音と共に部屋が爆発しました。					
	(A)つける	(B)つけた	(C)つけている	(D)つけそうな		
19	A:明日から取引との打ち合わせですから、もう出かけた方がいいんじゃないですか。					
	B:まだ時間はありますから、急ぐ <u>()</u> よ。					
	(A)ことはありません		(B)わけにはいきません	,		
	(C)おそれがあります		(D)ところではありませ	·		
20	どんなに便利なコント	ピュータも電気が止まって	てしまえば <u>()</u> 。			
	(A)なくもない	(B) それまでだ	(C)までもない	(D))極みだ		
21	事故の責任をとらず逃げ回るとは、許す <u>()</u> 行為だ。					
	(A)ゆえの	(B)ごとき	(C)べからざる	(D)そばからの		
22	「リゾート開発」の名 <u>()</u> 大規模な森林破壊が進んでいます。					
	(A)とあって	(B)のもとに	(C)といえば	(D)のあげく		
23	この体操は体力 <u>()</u> 、無理のないように行ってください。					
	(A)にかわり	(B)に限って	(C)において	(D)に応じて		
24	この書類は、もう部長	長も確認 <u>()</u> だ。				
	(A) 入り	(B)きり	(C)済み	(D)ぬき		
25	今では、ほとんどの人が携帯電話を持っていて、それが <u>(</u>)ようになった。					
	(A)なくては困る	(B)ないほかない	<u></u> (C)なくても困らない	(D)なくもない		
26	彼は今回のプロジェク	7トでの功績を、もっと詩	平価されてしかる <u>()</u> 。			
	(A)ものがある	(B)べくもけい	(C) きりがかい	(D)ベキだ		

代號:4142 頁次:4-3

	25 COLUMN 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	\		
27)_試験開始に間に合った		
	(A)なにもかも	(B)ときとして	(C)ただでさえ	(D)かろうじて
請依	下文回答第 28 題至第 30	題		
固	定電話に比べてスマートス	フォンが便利なのは言うまで	でもない。携帯電話 <u>28</u> 、	音楽も聴けるし、クレジッ
トカ	ードの代わりに支払いがて	ごきるし、 スマートフォンを	アコンピューターとして使う	うこともできる。ただし、全
てが	問題ないわけではない。	スマートフォンがますます	一便利になり、その価値が	高まるほど、それを失った
場合	の損失も <u>29</u> 。落とし	たり、どこかに置き忘れた	とり、盗まれたりした時の	対処が大変だ。 <u>30</u> 、使
用中	に充電が切れるのも困る	0		
28	(A)のみならず	(B)さえあれば	(C)を問わず	(D)とともに
29	(A)小さすぎるからだ	(B)小さくなるからだ	(C)大きすぎるからだ	(D)大きくなるからだ
		(B)いくら		
請依	下文回答第 31 題至第 35	題		
		_	った。その浦安は今、埋め	う立てられて東京ディズニ
				て人も何人かがそこに移住
				日 <u>を問わず</u> 、人々で賑わう
				<u>・と問わり</u> 、八、く <u>燃</u> むり いる 34 私には寂しく感じ
				v る <u>34 私には放<i>し</i>へ感し</u> v <u>うこと</u> でもしなければ住
	<u>る</u> ここたが、てればてれ ところはないのだから。	していい。七地の少ない口	A(C) C (a), S (C) C (D)	<u>・ノこと</u> くもしなりがは出
W) W	こころはないのにから。			
下 始	の言葉に ・釆海坐わ炊き	ナン記でドナッチェ 、		
	の言葉に一番適当な答え		ニング・ロック・レッコンによ	いじし初生し マ 91
31		こに移住し、「ディズニー		
22	(A)くれる		(C)やる	(D)もらう
32	32 平日、休日を問わず、		WEL OHLENAY!	
	(A)平日か休日か		(B)平日の休日ではなく	
22	(C)平日でも休日でもなく		(D)平日も休日も	
33		<u>33</u> 潮干狩りのできると		(D) lo > 1
2.4	(A)かなり	(B)たいへん	_	(D)すこし
34		34 私には寂しく感じられる - ハート・・・・		
	(A)私の友人が引っ越して		(B)もう船遊びができなく	
	(C)町に人が来なくなって		(D)わが家がなくなってし	
35		っては、 <u>35 そういうこと</u> で		
	(A)海を埋め立てて町を作			
26		/ドをつくったこと		
36	an upsetting childhood her		ne to live with her as she	with them having suffered
	(A) sympathizes	(B) accesses	(C) compliments	(D) finances
37		g in recent years because of a	-	
	(A) excursion	(B) luxury	(C) interval	(D) deficit
38			n human history because thi	s invention allows for longer
	_	oved quality of life at night. (B) dispute	(C) milestone	(D) bargain
39		economic growth by re		
	(A) deprive	(B) dim	(C) shrink	(D) spur
40	His speech on environmen		that it inspired many to ta	ake immediate action towards
	reducing their carbon footp	orint.		

(C) obsolete

(D) perplexing

(B) compelling

(A) tiresome

請依下文回答第 41 題至第 45 題

A group of citizens would like to organize a clean-up in a nearby park when they noticed that there was a lot of garbage on the grounds. Then, they planned to use social media to promote a campaign and met early on a Saturday morning. To their big surprise, many people of the community eagerly joined in the activity and brought along gloves and bin bags. When they got together, they worked hard to __41__ the park of all the trash. Because there was too much trash, they classified the waste into recyclables and non-recyclables and ensured that each type of waste __42__ properly. By noon, they had fitted several bags with litter. After the cleaning activity, the park really looked different __43__ to what it was before. The appearance had greatly improved and was much cleaner and more attractive than before. The mayor of the town __44__ this event and also decided to show his support by providing more trash bins and recycling containers within the park. The mayor was also pleased to organize regular clean-up activities to keep the __45__ of the park. The volunteers felt a sense of pride and accomplishment and knew that they had made a great contribution to their community.

(B) clear (C) decorate (D) close 42 (A) was disposed (B) disappeared (C) was displayed (D) dispensed (C) adhered (D) appealed 43 (A) stuck (B) compared 44 (A) looked down upon (B) got away with (C) took notice of (D) got back at (B) bulletin (D) beauty 45 (A) grass (C) glimpse

請依下文回答第46 顯至第50 題

Katsu ika odori-don isn't for the faint of heart. Loosely translated as "dancing squid bowl," the controversial Japanese dish came to global attention in 2010 thanks to a YouTube video that quickly became a trending topic. The video depicts a headless squid sat on top of a bowl of noodles and fish eggs. A mysterious hand appears with a teapot and pours what appears to be soy sauce onto the squid. The tentacles, the long thin parts of the squid, begin making large twisting movements wildly, granting the dish the unofficial title of "dancing zombie squid."

As strange as the dish might seem, this is a contemporary take on a method of consuming in which seafood is eaten while still moving, referred to as *odorigui* (literally "dancing eating"), in Japan. Although the squid in this case is dead, its nerve cells are aroused by the sodium in the soy sauce, which prompts the cells and commands them to fire, forcing the muscles to contract. And while odorigui can be found across Japan, the origin of this unique phenomenon is a little more mysterious.

The difficult-to-describe practice of odorigui – which most often involves eating tiny, live fish – likely stems from fishing practices in port cities, with regional repetitions on the practice. "In Shizuoka, a region on central Honshu's Pacific coast, it's whitebait or *shirasu* that's the preferred moving meal," said Dave Lowry, a Japanese-restaurant critic. "In Fukuoka, odorigui is almost exactly the same as the *shiro-uo*, or ice goby, a tiny, eel-like fish that goes from the ocean to freshwater to produce eggs," he added, explaining that the shiro-uo live in great quantity around Fukuoka and are eaten alive because they start to decay as soon as they die.

Eye-catching novelty or not, the <u>polarizing</u> "dancing zombie squid" is a curious one. It's a source of controversy to many, who claim the creature still retains a sense of feeling. And it's a reflection of modern Japanese culture at its finest, one that honors the freshness of the ingredient above all else. This is perhaps why the phenomenon – and subsequent spreading video – have become so popular. After all, who doesn't delight in the simple glory that is freshly prepared food?

- 46 According to the passage, which of the following can be inferred from the first paragraph?
 - (A) When a salt-rich liquid is applied to a squid, its tentacles wrap immediately.
 - (B) The You Tube video quickly gained popularity due to a mysterious hand.
 - (C) When soy sauce is poured, the squid begins spinning and laying eggs.
 - (D) The dish is nicknamed by the video storyteller as "dancing zombie squid."
- 47 According to the passage, which of the following is the reason why people eat tiny fish alive?
 - (A) Local people desire a moving meal.
 - (B) Fish begin to decompose immediately after their death.
 - (C) Eel-like fish quickly contract after death.
 - (D) Live fish contain huge amounts of eggs.
- 48 Which of the following best describes the main idea of the passage?
 - (A) The origin and popularity of *Katsu ika odori-don*.
 - (B) The process of preparing *Katsu ika odori-don*.
 - (C) The controversy surrounding seafood consumption in Japan.
 - (D) The cultural significance of *Katsu ika odori-don* in modern Japan.
- 49 Which of the following best describes the overall tone of the passage?
 - (A) Cynical. (B) Informative. (C) Humorous. (D) Indifferent.
- According to the passage, which of the following is closest in meaning to the word "polarizing"?
- (A) dividing (B) fascinating (C) bleeding (D) inspiring